
 Christian County Commission 100 West Church St, Room 100 

  Ozark, MO  65721 

 January Term http://ChristianCountyMO.iqm2.com 

 

 ~ Minutes ~  

Thursday, January 15, 2015 9:15 AM The Christian County Courthouse 

 

I. Convene 

 The meeting was called to order at 9:15 AM by Presiding Commissioner Ray Weter 

Attendee Name Title Status Arrived 

Ray Weter Presiding Commissioner Present  

Bill Barnett Western Commissioner Present  

Vacant Position Eastern Commissioner Excused  

Cheryl Mitchell Assistant Present  

Julia Maples Administrative Assistant Present  

Norma Ryan Chief Deputy County Clerk Present  

II. Agenda 

Motion/Vote - 9:18 AM Christian County Commission 
Discussion -  Approve Agenda 
The meeting was attended by Commission Secretary Cheryl Mitchell, Judy Dollarhite and 
Robert Palmer. 

Commissioner Weter entertained a motion to approve the agenda for January 15, 2015. 

RESULT: ADOPTED [UNANIMOUS] 

MOVER: Bill Barnett, Western Commissioner 

SECONDER: Ray Weter, Presiding Commissioner 

AYES: Ray Weter, Bill Barnett, Vacant Position 

 
Motion/Vote - 9:20 AM Kay Brown-County Clerk 
Minutes & Financials Approval -  Approve Minutes & Financials 
The meeting was attended by Commission Secretary Cheryl Mitchell, Judy Dollarhite and 
Robert Palmer. 

Commissioner Weter entertained a motion to approve the minutes for January 8th and 
12th, 2015. 

In financials Mr. Weter had a conversation with Amy Fite regarding Chapter 56.151 
changes. The new statute said the PA can employ as they require and set individual 
compensation within the limits of the approved budget. The commission will approve 
the gross salary budget for the PA and she can decide the salary for clerical, investigator 
and stenographic employees. Bill said he doesn't like it but there is nothing we can do 
about it.  Judy Dollarhite said essentially the commission sets the cap and she 
distributes. Ray said that is correct. Robert Palmer asked what the county 
commissioners are going to do when there is a shortfall of revenue do you cut out 
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everything else. Ray said if he was in that condition he would tell the people they would 
have to wait longer for police service and sell cars. We have very little control over some 
of these offices. We will have to make deeper cuts in what we can control. Robert said 
why is something not being done to pressure the state. Ray said he is attending the MAC 
conference and one of the recommendations is the state financially support fully the 
mandates on county government. 

RESULT: ADOPTED [UNANIMOUS] 

MOVER: Bill Barnett, Western Commissioner 

SECONDER: Ray Weter, Presiding Commissioner 

AYES: Ray Weter, Bill Barnett, Vacant Position 

 
Motion/Vote - 9:25 AM Todd Wiesehan-Planning & Development 
Right of Way Dedication -  Right of Ways-Lards Road & Green Valley Road 
The meeting was attended by Commissioner Cheryl Mitchell, Judy Dollarhite, Robert 
Palmer, Doug Twigger, Rance Duffy, Don Stewart, Hollis and Paulette Overall. 

The Commission met with Planning and Development Administrator Todd Wiesehan 
regarding the right of way for Lards Road and Green Valley Road. It is resulting from a 
lot split of the Stephens and Combs property in Common 2. It is 1326' on the eastern 
side of the road. 

Commissioner Weter entertained a motion to approve the right of way for Lards Road 
and Green Valley Road into Common 2 road department. 

RESULT: ADOPTED [UNANIMOUS] 

MOVER: Bill Barnett, Western Commissioner 

SECONDER: Ray Weter, Presiding Commissioner 

AYES: Ray Weter, Bill Barnett 

 
Motion/Vote - 9:30 AM Christian County Commission 
Discussion -  Task Force Committee Discussion 
The meeting was attended by Commission Secretary Cheryl Mitchell, Doug Twigger, Don 
Stewart, Amelia Wigton, Travis Tindall, Jennifer Wilson, Jim Billedo, Judy Dollarhite, 
Robert Palmer, Hollis and Paulette Overall, Rance Duffy, Barb Stillings, and Jim Billedo. 

The Commission met to discuss the Task Force Committee. 

Commissioner Weter said they had the initial visit Monday and he has had time to think 
about it. He has received some suggestions. We do need a facilitator, a non voting 
individual to keep the committee on task. We will have 15 members and this will be the 
16th individual that will be the commissioners pick and we won't abdicate the 
responsibilities as commissioners so out of the 15 his preliminary thoughts are the 
commissioners will each get 2 picks and the sheriff, PA will decide how many picks they 
get and there will be a number of individuals that are interested. Being fair is extremely 
important. At the end of the day after they decide who gets picks that the remaining 
names be put into a box and draw for the remainder of the committee.  Judy Dollarhite 
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was under the impression that those interested in the task force would be at a caucus. 
Ray said he would have to look at it and if that is the way it was voted on that is the way 
it will be done. Bill said he just threw it out there. He still likes that idea. Judy said she 
likes that idea. A citizens task force is the citizens. It would be a fairer way to move 
forward. Ray said they will review the minutes. Ray said he doesn't think the 
commissioners should abdicate their responsibilities. Doug Twigger said he agreed with 
what Judy is saying and doesn't think putting the names in a hat is the way to do it. Mr. 
Hollis said he wants to clarify what the commissioners intent is. Ray said we started out 
with 2 premises. We are getting another judge and we don't have a courtroom for that 
judge. The citizens should come back with a solution how we manage that situation. It 
has to be discussed how the citizens would like to see the county pay for this. If the 
committee can find those funds and find a way to generate those funds. We don't want 
to lose sight of the situation. Barbie said one thing to consider is a member of Nixa 
Schools to be on the committee, they have been successful getting the bonds passed 
and get help from them on getting the citizen input. Zach Rantz would be someone to 
recommend someone. Barbie wants someone that is a lawyer, she wants someone that 
is in the building every day. You want people that are using the building to help out. Ray 
said someone needs to make a conscious decision to make sure the offices are 
contacted. Judy said there will be contact with those offices. That will be one of the first 
things they do. We need to see what the needs are. The average citizen doesn't know 
what is going on and what the deficiencies are. Don Stewart would decline to be on the 
committee. He thinks you need to put it out to the voters and let them see if they want 
to fund this. As far as the schools if you don't serve on the board, you don't know what 
it is. Don asked Bill if he was on the here when the Justice Center was there. Judy said it 
will ultimately fall on the taxpayers. The people are not aware of what is going on. Ray 
said the other threshold is when we reach 100,000 in population we will get another 
judge and he would like the committee to look at that. Robert Palmer said his area 
doesn't get any consideration and gets impacted the hardest and we need to look at it 
from folks in the outlying areas that are willing to do it. Drawing names out of a hat 
doesn't accomplish anything. Ray said the committee is going to need representation 
from all areas of the county. If it turns out that the people form their own committee he 
would recommend that they get a representative sample from the county. Doug said 
the selection of the process for selecting the task force is the issue. Let's get this task 
force formed. Ray said if there is going to be a facilitator he wants it to be someone that 
can keep them focused on the problem at hand. Doug thinks Barbies' idea is a good one 
of using Zac Rantz. Ray said we have a week to think about it and he is not opposed to 
the commission putting it on the agenda as a vote of how to choose. Ray would like it to 
be someone very knowledgeable about the situation and someone very able to keep the 
force on task. Mr. Overall is talking about a tie. Ray said we voted on 15 members plus 
the non voting 16th. Robert Palmer said they are going to have this force of 15 that will 
vote on what the majority thinks. Why not present everything and let the commission 
and the committee discuss. Ray said as the committee solidifies some ideas there will be 
things the commission will have to discuss. We are not going to decide where we don't 
see anyone and then they make a decision. He sees a series of meetings. Ray said we 
will continue this meeting next Thursday. Bill will go home and try to think of things we 
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can do. Doug asked if we are going to make a decision next week. Ray said if we make a 
decision it will be on how the committee is formed. 

 
Motion/Vote - 10:00 AM Travis Tindall N-Form Architecture 
Discussion -  Renovation Discussion 
The meeting was attended by Commission Secretary Cheryl Mitchell, Doug Twigger, Don 
Stewart, Amelia Wigton, Jim Billedo, Hollis and Paulette Overall, and Robert Palmer. 

The Commission met with Travis Tindall and Jennifer Wilson from N-Form Architecture 
regarding the renovation discussion for the Judicial Building. Travis said he knows we 
are being appointed another judge and what they do is facilitate analysis for justice 
center. Their part is to create a analysis. He has heard about what is going to be done. 
What the analysis does is look at the growth and what the county needs at this time. He 
feels the county needs some assistance. They put together a report showing what we 
have and what we need that is good for the next 15 years. They put together a flier 
showing why this needs to be done and how to go about it. Travis said we have time. 
Jennifer said there are 3 benefits. They meet with officeholders affected. Everything in 
the report is factual. They can put it in tri-fold, boards and have something for the public 
to look at. Ray asked what is the process of Greene county contracting with them. If is a 
flat fee? He can see this going out to bid. Travis said they sent out a RFQ and they were 
chosen. It takes about $15,000 to complete and about 3 months. They can do a video to 
send to Elks clubs and the public. It tells the story about what is needed. Ray asked the 
last time we had a ballot question was the use tax. The county can not spend money 
promoting that so who pays that. Jennifer said one was a factual paid for the county. 
The video said they had donations that paid for. Ray said he will try to think of more 
questions. Bill asked if they would work with the task force. Travis said they will present 
to the task force. They are a resource that can tell them what will work and what won't. 
Hollis said it needs to be on the table but not the only thing on the table. Ray said it 
would be resourceful to have Travis look at the Justice Center and see if there is 
something that can be done in the existing courthouse. They would look at short term 
and see what needs to happen long term. Ray said the first step would be to find some 
money to pay for this and then decide what we need to put out a RFQ and we will have 
a committee up and running by February 15. Ray asked Travis how much this is going to 
cost and if we can carve it out of the existing budget. He doesn't think it is a bad idea 
but he needs to think about it a little bit. They will have to consider it. Was there a fee 
quoted. Travis said on the high point it would be about $15,000. Robert Palmer said 
poor planning is very costly. Good planning is worth the investment. Ray said the 
criticism is the commission spends too much money. Bill said we can talk about this at 
the next meeting. Don Stewart applauds the commission for their efforts. Ray said you 
will hear from the sheriff about all the things he needs and from the prosecutor, so 
those things need to be heard but the issue is how to accommodate the incoming judge. 
Ray said the commissioners will consider this.  

 
Motion/Vote - 11:05 AM Jerany Jackson-Great River Associates 
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Discussion -  2014 Road Sales Tax Distribution 4Th Quarter 
The meeting was attended by Commission Secretary Julia Maples, Jim Billedo and 
Miranda Beadles, Highway Engineer. 

The Commission met with Jerany Jackson from Great River Associates regarding the 
2014 Road Sales Tax Distribution for the 4th Quarter. 

Jerany presented the Commission with the 4th quarter Road Sales tax distribution. She 
just wanted to do a recap. We met our goal with the funds that were collected in 2014. 
It is important to note that there were 4 distributions made from our budget. We still 
need to make the last distribution. The taxes were made in 2014 and the distribution 
will be in 2015 and in 2015 there will be 5 distributions. Ray and Bill said that is the 
understanding they have. Jerany said they will get started on 2015 and make some 
goals. Today is the last day to make application for 2015. The final reserve fund is 
$291,777.74. The goal was for $75,000. Jim Billedo asked the purpose of going from 4 
payments to 5. Ray said to get the projects distributed and get caught up. Julia said in 
the IGA it states that the entities will report on the progress. Jerany asked if that is 
something that should be done? Ray said he thought that Jerany should be the one to 
see about that. Julia said one of the reports said they didn't need all the money so they 
spent it on something else. Bill said as long as they are doing road projects with that 
money he thinks it is alright. Jerany said there should be in the IGA that they could use 
excess money for something else. Julia said that the current IGA we have says we are 
giving you this amount of money to spend on a certain road. Maybe we need to put into 
it another statement that they can use it for other things. Bill said they don't need to 
have a certain project. They should be able to use it for whatever they want, whistles, 
maintenance, mowing, etc. Ray said if ultimately we are writing checks for money that 
we think is to be used a certain way we should have something that lets us know the 
money is being spent on what we think it is. Bill said he doesn't think so. They need to 
do whatever they want with the money. Ray wanted to talk about the IGA. It says a 
report will be provided to the county auditor so they can verify funds are being spent as 
provided for. Julia said only two entities have done that at this time. Ray said it begs a 
question about the ones that haven't. Julia said they are not used to having to report. 
Just a kind letter from the commission letting them know we need the information for 
our auditing purposes should be sent. Jerany said a letter sent to them saying in order to 
complete the records the name of the project and documentation providing completion. 
Ray said when it comes time for the new IGA's we will ask John to include a paragraph 
including the project is complete as long as used on roads. 

Commissioner Weter entertained a motion to accept the distribution for the 4th quarter 
in the total amount of $1,132,686.62 as recommended by Great River Associates and to 
write and distribute the checks.  

RESULT: ADOPTED [UNANIMOUS] 

MOVER: Bill Barnett, Western Commissioner 

SECONDER: Ray Weter, Presiding Commissioner 

AYES: Ray Weter, Bill Barnett 
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Motion/Vote - 3:30 AM Lacey Hart-Christian County Auditor 
Budget Discussion and Decisions -  Adopt 2015 Budget 
The meeting was attended by Commission Secretary Julia Maples, Captain Brian Cathey, 
Common 1 Road District Richard Teague Supervisor, Highway Engineer Miranda Beadles, 
Sheriff Joey Kyle and Treasurer Karen Matthews.  

 

The Commission met with County Auditor Lacey Hart to adopt the 2015 Budget. The 
2015 budget was set out for public inspection between November 20th and December 
20th, 2014. 

 

Presiding Commissioner Ray Weter asked the Auditor, are there any additions that need 
to be considered before we approve the budget.  

 

County Auditor Lacey Hart said $ 923,625 federal grant funds were awarded and $ 114, 
590.00, has been spent and reimbursed on the FEMA shelter for Nixa School District. 
There are $ 809,035.00 remaining federal moneys to be released for the construction of 
the FEMA shelter for the Nixa School District. 

 

Presiding Commissioner Ray Weter entertained a motion to accept the change on page 
36 regarding the federal funds released to Nixa Schools. 

RESULT: ADOPTED [UNANIMOUS] 

MOVER: Bill Barnett, Western Commissioner 

SECONDER: Ray Weter, Presiding Commissioner 

AYES: Ray Weter, Bill Barnett 

 
Motion/Vote -    
 -  Increase Prison BOard INS Revenue 
Mr. Cathey said the actual amount received in 2014 for the Prison Board Revenue was $ 
144,946.00. There was an increase in expenditures for computer hardware but no net 
change $ 40,000.00 for revenue and $ 40,000.00 for the software. 

 

The software cost of $ 20,000.00 for the annual maintenance program record 
management annual maintenance program for both systems.  

Mr. Cathey said there is one more lease payment and the Sheriff's Department has $ 
40,000.00 in reserves for the lease payment. Mr. Cathey said he doesn't have a fund for 
these funds. The federal government owes the county $ 88,000.00 in INS payments. 

 

Ray Weter asked Bill Barnett if he was comfortable with this addendum to the budget.  
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Presiding Commissioner Ray Weter entertained a motion to accept the changes to  the 
2015 Budget on page 24 and 25, regarding the Sheriff's federal INS funds 

RESULT: ADOPTED [UNANIMOUS] 

MOVER: Bill Barnett, Western Commissioner 

SECONDER: Ray Weter, Presiding Commissioner 

AYES: Ray Weter, Bill Barnett 

 
Motion/Vote -    
 -  Highway CC Project In 2015 Budget 
Presiding Commissioner Ray Weter said there is an outstanding request for payment on 
work that was done on the Highway CC project in the amount of $ 5,793.00.  

 

County Auditor Lacey Hart said on page 16 the line item of the budget for the Highway 
CC project shows $ 195,000.00, the cost of the project will be reimbursed by 80%. 

 

Presiding Commissioner Ray Weter entertained a motion to approve the changes to the 
2015 Budget as presented by the County Auditor. 

RESULT: ADOPTED [UNANIMOUS] 

MOVER: Bill Barnett, Western Commissioner 

SECONDER: Ray Weter, Presiding Commissioner 

AYES: Ray Weter, Bill Barnett 

 
Motion/Vote - 4:10 AM   
 -  Approval of the 2015 County Budget 
Presiding Commissioner Ray Weter entertained a motion to accept the 2015 Budget as 
presented by the County Auditor. 

RESULT: ADOPTED [UNANIMOUS] 

MOVER: Bill Barnett, Western Commissioner 

SECONDER: Ray Weter, Presiding Commissioner 

AYES: Ray Weter, Bill Barnett 

 

III. Adjournment 

 The meeting was closed at 4:13 PM 
Presiding Commissioner Ray Weter entertained a motion to adjourn the meeting.  

Western Commissioner Bill Barnett mad the motion to adjourn and Presiding 
Commissioner Ray Weter seconded the motion. 
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Presiding Commissioner, Ray Weter 
 

 
Western Commissioner, Bill Barnett 
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